DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JULY 20, 2010
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Carroll, Evans, Harden, Keithley, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, Thompson, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Corsa and Goss
Staff Present: Davila, Peterson and Hildebrand
Introduction of Guests: Matt Denn (Lt. Governor), Glen Urguhart (Candidate for political office), John Radell (Campaign Assistant), Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Kevin Gunning (DOL), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), Scott Campbell (huntershelpingsoldiers.org), Ed Moczulski and Mike Rowe (LP Lo-DEL)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. Dorman provided an update on the VA Medical Center; construction, renovation, current projects and programs.
Mr. Urguhart introduced himself and explained why he was running for office. 

Mrs. Evans commented on an event she attended at the Delaware Veterans Home.

Mr. Moczulski thanked everyone for their many years of support and introduced his replacement, Mr.  Mike Rowe.

Mr. Rowe stated that he looked forward to working with the Commission and the different service groups and serving veterans. 
Mr. Davila briefed the Commission on the status of Pass Through Funding / Requirements.

Mr. Peterson provided the Delaware Veterans Home monthly report.  He introduced the new Director of Nursing (Ms. Hildebrand) and answered questions.
MOTION BY CARROLL TO APPROVE THE PURCHASE OF TWO VCR TO DVD RECORDERS AT THE COST OF $299.95 EACH FOR THE DELAWARE VETERANS HOME, SECONDED BY HARDEN, MOTION CARRIED.

Mr. Davila introduced the Lt. Governor.

Lt. Governor Denn explained his office’s interest in providing services for Delaware veterans and requested input and comments. The issue of homeless veterans was discussed at length.
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT JUNE COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY NEWSTADT, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson reported that construction is progressing and they are hoping to have some of the various projects completed this year.  Ms. Barbara Cooke is the new Administrator for the Northern Cemetery.  The next Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting for the Northern Cemetery will be scheduled in October 2010. 

PERSONNEL
They recently conducted interviews and selected a candidate for the Conservation Tech V position for the Southern Cemetery. Interviews for the Administrative Specialist III position at the Southern Cemetery have been scheduled for July 29 & 30, 2010. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir submitted a draft thank you letter to forward to Capt. Plumb for his speech at the Memorial Day Ceremony at the Bridge.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – The MOPH has planned a program at the Blue Rocks on August 9, 2010, to honor all Purple Heart recipients and family members of those from Delaware who have been killed in the OEF/OIF conflicts. There will be no charge to the families and a $5 half-price ticket for the Purple Heart recipients. The POC is Greg Mathews at (302) 472-5712. Their National Convention will be held August 10-14, 2010, in Orlando, FL.
Evans (American Legion) – The installation of their officers is scheduled for this Sunday, July 25, 2010, at Post 28. 
Harden (WAVES) – They had their eighth stained glass installed and dedicated at the Great Lakes Recruit Training Command Memorial Chapel.  At their last meeting, a New Castle County Police spokesperson talked about safety and preclusions for seniors. Their National Convention will be held August 23-29, 2010, in Norfolk, VA.
Kitson (VFW) – Their National Convention is scheduled for August 21-26, 2010, in Indianapolis, IN.  The Cooties Supreme Scratch National Convention will be held August 26-29, 2010, in Indianapolis, IN. 
Lank (MOWW) – They honored the late Jack Hawkins at their picnic and presented an award to his son. Their National Convention will be held August 3-8, 2010, in EL Paso, TX.
Lardizzone (DAV) – Their National Convention will be held Jul 31-Aug 3, 2010, in Atlanta, GA.  At their State Convention, they presented their National Commander with a flag that flew over the Capital. 
Newstadt (JWV) – They will be participating in the 2011 Newark (DE) Parade; which will change the date of their installation luncheon. 
Thompson (MCL) – They will be going to the Washington, DC area for “Toys for Tots” 2010 training. The Kent County Detachment is waiting for information from the Delaware Veterans Home regarding a donation. 
Wasson (DELVETS) – He announced that DELVETS member, Tom Pitts, was killed in a plane crash.
NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Peterson announced that they are in need of books, such as: mystery, action, and war (but not Harlequin romance novels). 

Commissioner Harden asked that everyone take a look at the end of life pamphlets she provided.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Sarg asked if the strategic plan for the Veterans Home was completed and Mr. Peterson responded affirmatively. 

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Chairman Lardizzone announced that the Air Force Sergeants Association Professional Airmen’s Conference will be held August 14-18, 2010, in Atlanta, GA. 
Commissioner Newstadt provided a progress report on the Delaware Military Heritage Museum. Commissioners Harden and Carroll both voiced their opinions about the projected museum location and discussion followed. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
AUGUST 17, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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